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EDINBURG TOWNSHIP TRUSTEES REGULAR MEETING

Edinburg Townhall                           June 25, 2015


Sandra Templeton called the regular meeting of the Edinburg Township Trustees to order at 7:30 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance. Roll call shows: Diane Austin arrived late; Sandra Templeton, present; 
John Hayes, present; Judy Repcik, present; Kevin Biltz, present; Mike Pittinger, present; Julie Bearss, absent.  
RESOLUTION 2015-149: A motion was made by John Hayes to approve the Agenda as 

presented; this was seconded by Sandra Templeton.  Roll call shows:  Diane Austin, absent; 
John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, yes.

RESOLUTION 2015-150: A motion was made by John Hayes to approve the minutes of the 

June 11, 2015 regular meeting; this was seconded by Sandra Templeton.  Roll call shows:  

Diane Austin, absent; John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, yes.

Comments or Questions from PERSON(s) in Attendance:

David Starcher, Resident/Farmer


Thomas Repcik, Resident/ Employee
David Dobo, Office of Congressman Jim Renacci
Robert Grudosky, Resident/Firefighter



Rob Swauger, Assistant Fire Chief

David Dobo, Service Representative for Congressman Jim Renacci, said that he came to this meeting because Congressman Renacci has set a goal for his representatives to visit every political subdivision in the 16th District just to say “hi” and introduce themselves. He also came to visit in order to hand deliver an open letter offering the congressman’s office as a resource to anyone who needs them.  He handed out brochures and his business cards and mentioned various services that they offer.  He encouraged everyone to call Congressman Renacci’s office if they have a need.
Correspondence   
--Letter from Portage County Engineer - bridge report.
--Letter from Attorney General’s Office regarding the salt lawsuit from July 1, 2008 through June 1, 2011 – to possibly reclaim some money. Thomas said that he has paperwork for this that has to be completed by early August.   
OLD BUSINESS

Rock Spring Road Complaints

--A West Branch Park Ranger called to inform the Trustees that they (Park Rangers) do not have authority from Booth to Tallmadge Roads to enforce the speed limit, etc.  
--Major Kelly of the Sheriff’s Office called to say that they will increase patrols.

--There has been no response from the Engineer’s Office regarding lowering the speed limit.  Thomas recommended that if the Trustees don’t hear from them, they should send a stronger letter.  All agreed.
NEW BUSINESS
--Resolution to renew 1.3 mil levy for current expenses.
RESOLUTION 2015-151: A motion was made by Sandra Templeton to resolution to renew 1.3 mil levy for current expenses; this was seconded by John Hayes.  Roll call shows:  Diane Austin, absent; John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, yes.          [This was later tabled under TRUSTEE REPORTS.]

--Pavilion refund request 
RESOLUTION 2015-152: A motion was made by Sandra Templeton to approve issuing refund, also to add two weeks prior notice to their Park Pavilion reservation sheet; this was seconded by John Hayes.  Roll call shows:  Diane Austin, absent; John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, yes.

DEPARTMENT REPORTS
Julie Bearss - Zoning Inspector  
Sandra read her report in her absence:

--She made/received 15 phone calls.
--She issued one permit.
--She apologized for being absent listing a family event as the reason.
--The pallet shop cleanup is pending.

--All else is quiet.

Kevin Biltz - Roads, Buildings, Cemetery and Park   

--They continue to make progress with patching the roads.
--John Hayes donated a generator and with a little work they now have it running.  He thanked John.  
--Nate is working out well.  Sandra asked him if he’d like to discuss Nate’s hourly status in an executive session and he said, “Yes”.
--They have been trying to mow at the Park but there has been too much rain.
--He talked to First Energy and they are going to try to hook up the electric this week at the Park.  They are in the area doing some work.

--There was one funeral at the Cemetery last week.
--John asked if there has been any activity around the building at the park.  Kevin said it’s been quiet lately.
Mike Pittinger - Fire Department Report

--In the last two weeks there have been 20 total alarms: 14 EMS and 6 fire calls.
--He found out that the department lost out on a $2,500 EMS grant because the January 15th deadline was not met.  He contacted Kurt Bradley and Kurt said that even though Edinburg Township is not on the list, he will look into the Township reapplying to try to get it back.  Judy asked if Kurt is going to charge a fee for his services for this.  Mike will check into that and report back.

--Judy asked him for a typed copy of his report.  He said he will do this.
--John asked about the 1513 truck that needs a valve rebuilt and an original style (hydraulic) generator put back on it.  He suggested looking for a good, used one online. Mike said he has been doing just that; it is not a real big priority right now because the temporary generator on it is working out alright for now.  He is still trying to find out what exactly happened to the original hydraulic generator.

Thomas remembers the previous fire chief bringing this proposal (replacing the generator) to the Trustees and at the time they chose the generator with the desired specifications.  
--The Fire Department is now donating the new extrication tools to the Township. These tools are to be insured under the Township’s policy.  
Diane is now present.

--Robert Grudosky asked if the numerous emails that the Trustees were getting have stopped.  All agreed that the number has drastically decreased but they have not stopped completely yet.  

FISCAL OFFICER REPORT

Judy Repcik - Fiscal Officer 
She presented the following:  

--Year-to-Date Cash Summary 

--Department Reports 

--Due to the shorter time period Judy asked that all approved payroll and quarterly timesheets be turned in by the morning of July 3, 2015.  She also asked them to double check the totals before turning them in.
--The third request for the money from Tim Paulus was sent on June 24.
--She wanted to confirm that it was alright to not do payroll deductions for those employees joining AFLAC.  All agreed.  She confirmed with AFLAC representative that there are no departments in the area who have joined AFLAC that have part time and volunteer members.   If part time and volunteer staff would like to join AFLAC they may do so on their own.   
TRUSTEE REPORTS 

Diane Austin

--She apologized for arriving late.  
John Hayes
--He had nothing further to report at this time.
All agreed to table RESOLUTION 2015-151 (renew 1.3 mil levy for current expenses) to obtain more information.  
Sandra Templeton
--She requested an executive session to discuss employee issues and invite Kevin Biltz to join.  
RESOLUTION 2015-153:  A motion was made by Sandra Templeton to enter into an executive session at 8:20p.m. to discuss personnel issues and invite Kevin Biltz to join; this was seconded by 
Diane Austin.  Roll call shows: Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, yes.

RESOLUTION 2015-154:  A motion was made by Diane Austin to approve the payment of the bills; 

this was seconded by John Hayes.  Roll call shows: Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; 

Sandra Templeton, yes.  
RESOLUTION 2015-155:  A motion was made by Diane Austin to come out of executive session at 

9:10 p.m.; this was seconded by John Hayes.  Roll call shows: Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, yes.

RESOLUTION 2015-156:  A motion was made by Diane Austin to allow Kevin to spend up to $700.00 for a trailer to haul two mowers from the Edinburg Auction; this was seconded by Sandra Templeton.         Roll call shows: Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, abstain; Sandra Templeton, yes.

RESOLUTION 2015-157:  A motion was made by Diane Austin to hire Nathan Worley as a full time Road Department employee at a rate of $11.95/hour; 90-day probation to start July 1, 2015 per S.T.; this was seconded by John Hayes.  Roll call shows: Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; 
Sandra Templeton, yes.
RESOLUTION 2015-158:  A motion was made by Diane Austin that the meeting be adjourned at 
9:12 p.m.; this was seconded by John Hayes.  Roll call shows:  Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, yes. 
_________________________________

____________________________________

Sandra Templeton, Chairperson
               
John Hayes, Trustee                                 

_________________________________                    ____________________________________

Diane Hargett Austin, Trustee 


Judy Repcik, Fiscal Officer 
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